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much delighited that they had availed theniselves of this opportunity.
WXe can assure Dr. Neff of a warrn welconîe %when lie again visits Mc-
M \,aster.

THE closing meeting of the Literary and Scientific Society vwas held
on thie cveningf of Friday, .April 3rd. The Society under the able presi-
dency of M'Nr. JJ.McNeill, '96, lias had a very successful terni, and the
president and officers deserve congratulations for the success which lias
attended their efforts. Th'le chief interest of the last meeting centered
in the reading of the " Student " by its efficient editor-îi.iclîief, Mr. 1.
U. Matthews, >'97. Needless to say it ivas briniful of briglît jokzes, arti-
cles containîng more or less sense, and effective local liits, ail of wliich
were tlioroughly enjoyed by the members present.

AN openi meeting of thîe Literary anîd Scientific Society w'as hield
on Friday eveîîing, March 2oth. Resolved-" Tlîat the so-called bal-
ance of power is the best means for màintaining and promoting peace
and justice among the Buropean powers," wvas the subject in hand for
debate, and aftcr able discussion on both sides wa,ýis decided in favour
of the affirmative. Messrs. R. D. George, -97, and J. C. McFarlane,
'99, upheld the affirnmative, and Messrs. L. Brown, '96, and F. J. Scott,
the negative. The readings by Miss Jessie Dryden and Mr. W. J.
'rhorold, B.A., were well received, as wvas evinced by the hearty encores.
The musical part of the programnme consisted of an instrumental selec-
tion by Miss V. Kirk, of Moulton College, a song by M'%r. McAlpine,
B.A., and selections by the University Orchestra and Gîce Club. Mr.
C. J. Honan> M.A., one of thîe Board of Governors, kindly acted as
Judge of the debate.

THE Philosophical Club, under the Presidency of Prof. Ten
Broeke, lias had a very ixiteresting and profitable session. Thîe presi-
dent lias taken great pains to make all the meetings a success, and he
has acconîplislied lus purpose. The problens in thîe philosoplîical
world -%hlichi have been brouglht before the Club and discussed have been
both interesting, and instructive. The meetings have been well attended
both by professors and students, and althîough the last to find its place
among the nunierous clubs of this institution, it is one of the largest and
most tlîrivinî.

THE Camelot Club held its last meceting for tlîis college year on
Saturday, April i th. Dr. Rand, the Honorary 1'resident, gave us avery
interesting liour in reading and talking about poetry. Many of his beau-
tiful poems, of various types were read anîd comnieited upoin rucli to,
the delighlt and profit of ail present. Dr. Rand's readiîig of poetry and
stimulating lec tur,.s are always peculiarly iruteresting to aIl lovers of
English son- and tic Camelot Club during the past session has been
peculiarly favored by bis presence and lieip. An eartnest axid hearty
vote of thîanks was moved by Mr. G. H. Clarke, >95, and seconded by
J. C. Sycamnore, '96. Our meetings froni niontli to moni have beeîî
very interesting aîîd lîelpful, our hast meeting certainly was a very fitting
clinix, and thîe luour will niot soon be forgotten.

[April330


